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Shari Feist Albrecht, Chair
Juy Scott Emler, Commissioner
Pat Apple, Commissioner

January 23, 2018 .

Weigel Oil Company, LLC
| PO Box 321
| Gorham, KS 67640

| Re: Workover Pit Extension
| Booth B 4
Sec. 29-118-15W
Russell County, Kansas
Permit No. 15-167-23102-00-00

Dear Sir or Madam:

period for filing the surface pond closure form.

at (316) 337-6243.
Sincerely,

R0

Ryan A. Hoffman
| Director

cc: File
District Office

Sam Brownback, Governar

This letter is written to inform you that you have been granted an extension of time in
which to close the workover pits associated with the Booth B'4 well.

This extension will expire on 04/18/2018. | urge you to make every effort to close this
pit within this time frame. Extension of this time frame automatically extends the time

If you have any questions in this regard, please do not hesitate to contact Kathy Haynes
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WEIGEL O}i COMPANY LLC

Dear Kathy,

You:arereceiving this letter to inform you that Weigel Oil Company, LLC in Gorham, Kansas
has purchased the Booth B lease in Russell County, S/2 NE/4 of Section 29, Township 11 South,
Range 15 West, from Empire Energy L&P LLC effective date was October 9, 2017. The Booth
B #3 well API # 15-167-06308-001 was currently not producing when Weigel Oil Company
LLC took over the lease due to a mechanical failure (casing leak) and needed to be fixed to
restore production. Weigel Oil Company LLC has fixed all mechanical problems and now ready
to put the pump back on production as of November 14, 2017. My plan is to work on the Booth
B4 well API #15-167-23102 next to make a salt water disposal well. I did MIT the well
December 2017 to 300# and held solid so I know the casing is good. Due to lack of production in
2017 Weigel Oil Company LLC needs to validate the original lease agreement dated June 3rd,
1928. I’m having trouble with 2 out of the 11 royalty owners that are stating they want both
wells td' be plugged. We are currently trying to resolve the problem but might have to push the
issue into court to settle an agreement. This has taken more time than anticipated and I apologize
for any delays or inconvenience. I am requesting an extension on the pit application #15-167-
23102-00-00 for the'Booth B#4 well until I get the title work cleared up. I will need this pit to be
left open to re-work the well or to plug the well which will be decided after the title issue is
resolved. Please feel free to contact me at the number below regarding any questions or

congerns.

Sincerely,

Justin L. Weigel

We1ge1 Oil Company, LLC
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